



Hide the Word In Your Heart Banner www.heartclub.com





Star Family Singers, P. O. Box 6424, Katy, Tx 77491, www.heartclub



Stephen, Paul and Laura, Adria Paul's Wedding April 20, 2002

It has been a great and busy summer with more than 35 meetings in two months. Seems like beginning with Summer School in June til end of July our feet barely touched the ground.



This was our sixth consecutive summer camp with over 80 children in attendance. Each morning Amy and Melody along with Mercy, John, and Miracle would open the assembly with action songs and worship choruses. Evie would lead

some puppet songs and Miss Adria would relate a Missionary/Bible Story using the overhead and power point pictures. After 4 full weeks the children were filled to overflowing with God's Word. We were overjoyed to see almost the entire group come forward and kneel dedicating themselves anew to Christ and His cause in the earth today—mission work.

The story of Mary Slessor so aptly presented by Adria touched all of our hearts and brought tears to many eyes, adults included. She was the first white missionary to parts of Africa and a very brave soul. If you have opportunity look for her life story at your local Christian Bookstore.

"Oh, the Bible and a good Book
Don't you know
The Bible and a good Book
Will help you grow
Oh, the Bible and a good Book
Read 'em S-L-O-W
Yes, the Bible and a good Book
Don't you know"

The theme for the Summer School was the Gospel of Mark. We read all 16 chapters aloud and exhorted on them with the children. For most of them it was their first time to actually read an entire

gospel. How about you? When was the last time you challenged yourself to do so? Selah The bright countenances of the children were testimony enough that God's Word does the work in our soul.

We were blessed with a special guest from Atlanta, Georgia during June, Coach Clark who holds the world record for speed jump rope. His ministry is called



"Jumpin for Jesus" and may we suggest you contact him for any school or children/youth related ministry. He will teach your kids how to skip rope and quote scripture simultaneously. Our own dear John David could only do one jump on the first day. By quoting Philippians 4:13 and persevering he completed 63 jumps the next day and can quote the Books of the Bible while jumping rope now!

We were able to film a segment of Coach Clarks jumping rope along with his best jumpers. In just 5 days these children mastered quite a few skills During June we took a weekend in Brenham, Texas to minister to the children of EFC Churches of Houston. It was a joy to be sharing the gospel again with Chinese children. We had more than a dozen children come to know Christ in a definite decision and were once again thrilled to see God's Word not return void but accomplish His pleasure. Isaiah 55:10-12

During this time Mr Steve had his 52 birthday and was blessed to have the prayers of Pastor Park and all the children.



Some of the Field Trip Highlights of the Summer School were a visit to the Cowboy Church of Sealy, Texas where the children witnessed calf roping and learned what is a "cutting horse"! Thank you Pastor Sonny Rice and family for allowing all 80 of the children to visit your all round Cowboy Church and your personal word of testimony to them is something they will never forget. Jesus said, "Inasmuch as ye have done it to the least of these my brethren, ye have done it unto me." Matthew 25:40 We hope



more school and children's ministries can visit such an educational and blessed place.

Also our dear friend Mike Newman took the children on a tour of his big beautiful Castle after feeding us all a delicious lunch at his café in Belle-



ville, Texas. Newman's Bakery is the place to stop when in Belleville. It's right by the railroad tracks. Thanks Mike for feeding and leading the children on a real tour they are still talking about. Also thank you for all the Gideon's Bibles that the children received! God Bless You!

We don't want to forget to mention some major milestones in our life and family such as Evie Dawn graduating High School what a touching moment for us all. Way to go Evie! Congratulations and thanks to all who sent her a card and gift and wished her the best.



Also little John David graduated from Kindergarten with flying colors. It is so nice to hear him read aloud now. He has earned 5 Badges in the Hide the Word In Your Heart Club

and is now able to memorize on his own. Good work John! John is such a help on the prop-

erty. He gets the e g g s, feeds the animals, plays fetch with the dog and just helps wherever needed.



Thank you Lord for such a sweet son.

Speaking of graduation, Little Miracle is officially out of diapers altogether now! She's a

big gal and doesn't even wet the bed. Well, almost always!



W e had a great ministry and fellowship with Pastor

Mike Hill, his wife and his church in Humble, Texas the first week of July. We spent the 4th of July out of doors singing, dancing, doing puppets and BBQ'ing for the neighborhood. What a great way to spend the 4th! It's becoming a yearly tradition—telling people everywhere who gives us real Liberty. Romans 8

We want to thank Andy and Kim, Scott and Kathryn and all the staff there for a great time. Also Joey Martinez for helping us with equipment this summer with Paul getting married and busy "leavin" and cleavin" there has been a shortage of masculine help around

here. Me and John are outnumbered by all those girls so we were really thankful for the extra help this summer from Amy's friend Joey. Thanks a lot!

The wedding of Paul and Laura was a momentous occasion for us all. All 12 children attended and Aaron arrived just 5 minutes before it began, coming from California!



It was a glorious reunion of so many dear friends for this grand occasion. One man remarked, "Must be a little how the marriage feast of heaven is gonna be, people from all nations, Hispanic, Chinese, Korean, German, Caucasian etc. etc."

Paul surprised us all as he sang a beautiful song of love to his sweet bride right in the middle of the ceremony. There was not a dry eye in the church as I was passing tissue down to our girls as fast as I could pull it!



Seven pastors were present to pray over the couple and to give

them their blessing. We are so blessed and refreshed to experience a "true love waits" wedding of two of God's children who had kept themselves pure and holy for just such a moment. Thank you Jesus. "To God Be the Glory" as Adria so beautifully sang.



We want to thank Ginger and Aaron for coming from afar to attend their brother's wedding. They are both in Ireland at this time being the world travelers they always wanted to be. Please pray for their safety and success in that foreign land.

Faith is beginning her Junior year at college in San Marcos, Texas while Regina is working and going to school here in Houston. Mary Ruth is in her Senior year and doing well though very busy with work and studies!



We are so happy at last to see the new

CD "We Are Blessed" on hand a finished product. Already we are getting good reports of how it is blessing those who have their copies. We also have it available on cassette tape if you would like to order extra. We offer the CD at an \$8 donation each for 10 or more. The cassette at a donation of \$6 each for the same amount. Individually the CD is a donation of \$12 by mail and the cassette a donation of \$10 postage paid. Let us encourage you to get extra copies for your friends while they last. Do your Christmas shopping early!

Please pray we can put our first two cassettes "Open Your Heart" and "Cry Out and Shout" on CD as well. We have started working on this project and are believing for the completion.



We wish to thank Mr and Mrs Chae for helping us make available 30 minute videos of some of our more recent Bible Alphabet TV programs. We have:

J Jonah's Journey
G God's Man Gideon
S Strong Samson
T Two Testaments

And also a video that encourages children to learn instruments and practice called, "Sing and Play for Jesus" featuring Maurice Sklar and Amy Sit. These are all available for a donation of \$15 each or all 4 Bible Alphabet videos for a donation of \$45 postage paid.

If you haven't seen some of the more recent TV programs let me encourage you to order some today.

www.heartclub.com

Those of you who check the web site at www.heartclub. com, please be patient with us. We now have someone who can update and streamline this most useful tool. You should be able to hear snatches of our new CD as well as other items posted. We hope to also have some video clips soon.

Daystar Television Channel 22 Houston

We were greatly blessed recently to hear Marcus Lamb preach! Wow! He quoted so many KJV verses with references from memory! Later we met them personally and Joni Lamb told us he knows over 7000 verses! She said that was what has kept them going all of these years!

During his sermon Marcus quoted John 1:1-14 so after the service John quoted it to him too and he was so blessed and said, "He says that better than I do." They are both very precious sweet and genuine people and we were very blessed to have some time with them. During the service many people recognized us and came up to say how many years they had been watching the program.

CUE PARCE

TU, THY

HAVE 1

HAD IN

MINE

Many people have seen Paul and the other children grow up through the years.

We have been filming some very interesting



clips to put on the program including "Mr Stone Man", "Coach Clark of Jumping for Jesus", "The Cowboy Church" with the horses, the "Castle", "Adventure Bay", a "Shofar" and other songs.



Right now we are recording a new intro song for the program as we hope to revamp the program with new bumpers and intro and exit. We have a

> lot of good material to work on. So keep watching! As soon as we are able to get these new programs together you are going to be blessed!

Email:shiningstars@compuserve.com

Prayer Requests

Pray for the ministry of the Hide the Word in Your Heart Club and the Star



Family singers that we will fulfill all His will concerning us, and for laborers to come and help us with office work and grounds upkeep as well as TV ministry, answering mail etc.

Available to Minister.... Children's Church School Chapels Seminars Special Music

We feel we're just around the corner from some big blessings. May we not be weary in well doing

> and we want to encourage you to "Never Quit". "Keep on Believing! Trust and Obey! The answers coming, it's on its way!" Isa 40:31 and Psalm 27:14

> Where does that leave us now?! Well we're beginning to crank up for another school year and seeking God as to His-Will

for this season.

We are no longer committed to any one local church as the Lord has led us to step out on faith alone once again.

Therefore we are available for Sunday and Wednesday as well as school chapels etc.

Please pray for God's guidance and provision and we know if you've read this far you indeed are a friend and will do so.